Gem County Rod & Gun Club Meeting Minutes

August 13th, 2018

Directors Present: Dean Wells, Larry Robertson, Chad Taylor, Caleb Hoobery, Chuck Cluff, Ben Mock

Officers Present: President Russell Trebby, Treasurer Shannon Wells, Secretary Jim Bunting

Meeting was called to order at 7pm by President Trebby.

No corrections in July, 2018 Board of Directors minutes. Motion was made to approve July 2018 minutes by Director Hoobery and seconded by Director Cluff, motion carries.

Treasurers Report: Shannon Wells reports-- Checking \$3770.82, (Property) Savings \$61,955.41, (Bridge) Savings \$34,845.89.

GCRGC membership is 1166.

Treasurer Shannon Wells asked for a motion to replace the \$3300 that came out of one of the clubs accounts. Director Hoobery then Director Cluff made the motion and seconded with the motion carrying.

Member Concerns: Member Greg Kurshaw had a concern about members/trainers/club sanctioned events not knowing the regulations concerning the gate open policies. He inquired on how information gets past down to the coordinators of certain events that the new policies effect. Member Erica Rainwater mentioned that the sign on the gates states to keep it closed at all times which seems to contradict policy. President Trebby stated that because certain policies are new to the range that getting the information to the event holders are still in progress and because the GCRGC website has been out of commission that it just added to the confusion. Director Cluff said there has been so few sanctioned events in the past that there was no reason to have a policy in place but that has changed. Director Ben Mock stated that the club's priority should be security at all times.

Member Greg Kurshaw also stated that he would like to see the club come into conformity with other boards concerning voting rights for the Officers of the Gem County Rod & Gun Club, Inc. Greg said he would be willing to head that discussion to the board of directors/officers. Greg would also like to see voting rights to the non-Gem county members.

Range Status: The gun range road has been graded and Shippy hauled 2.5 yards of gravel to the range to fix the drainage problem at the rifle ranges. A gentleman who has been volunteering with rebuilding the backboards at the rifle range can no longer help. Secretary Jim Bunting said he would volunteer.

The business of Armed Citizen will be tabled until the September meeting. Director Taylor then Director Cluff make the motion and seconded with the motion carrying.

Website: President Trebby says that the clubs new email will be info@GCRGC.net. Fred (who was speaking by phone) said he has started building a skeleton for the website and he is just starting to put some meat on the bones. Fred stated that so far we have an event calendar and as we start generating content we will be able to start doing more. Director Wells said we need to start taking pictures to make the content more exciting. Director Cluff said we should have it so the member can fill out documents online but not be able to pay. Treasurer Wells said it is so we don't have to try and read chicken scratch. Fred said minutes will start being loaded to the site and it will be mobile friendly. Director Caleb Hoobery makes a motion to keep .org. Motion is seconded by Director Chuck Cluff and it carries.

Treasurer Shannon Wells addresses the issue on wording that needed to be changed in the 2019 membership application. The wording should express who is a member and who is using the range as a courtesy. Director Caleb Hoobery makes a motion to change the wording in the 2019 GCRGC membership application to define who the voting member is and who is allowed to use the range as a courtesy. There is no second to that motion so it can be amended. Director Caleb Hoobery also makes a motion to have a space on top of each page of the GCRGC membership application for initials to show it was read and understood. Director Chuck Cluff seconds that motion and it carries.

Resignation: Board of Director Chad Taylor gives the board of directors a letter of resignation. A motion by Director Chuck Cluff was made to accept the letter of resignation which was seconded by Director Dean Wells. President Trebby thanks Chad for all the amazing work he has done.

Board of director's member Chuck Cluff makes a motion to have Ben Mock serve out the rest of Chad Taylor's term. Motion is seconded by Director Caleb Hoobery and motion carries.

Member Erica Rainwater expresses to the board of directors that she too would someday like to serve on the GCRGC board.

Adjourn: Motion was made to adjourn the August GCRGC meeting at 8:10 by Director Caleb Hoobery and seconded by Director Chuck Cluff. The motion to adjourn carries.